
 

5th February 2021 

  

Britannia Community Primary 

School 

Date - term 
End of term reminder: 

School will close at 3:30pm on 

Friday 12th February for the 

spring half-term break and will 

re-open for pupils on Monday 

22nd February. 

Important dates: 

Safer Internet Day -9th February 

World Book Day – 4th March 

2021 

 

 

 

 

 

Important contacts: 

Headteacher – 

head@britannia.lancs.sch.uk 

Bursar – 

bursar@britannia.lancs.sch.uk 

DSL-  (safeguarding issues) 

head@britannia.lancs.sch.uk 

c.nuttall@britannia.lancs.sch.uk 

S.connolly@britannia.lancs.sch.uk 

Katie.isherwood@britannia.lancs.

sch.uk 

 

Dear parents, 

As you will be well aware from the latest news, the government have 

started to plan for a possible return to school. The current earliest 

date being suggested is the 8th March as long as the scientific 

evidence supports this. At the moment, we are unaware of any further 

information but rest assured that when further information is released 

to schools we will update and communicate this with you to ensure 

that you are kept updated. 

I am really pleased to hear from the teachers that the vast majority of 

children are engaging with their live sessions and sending their work 

into school. Please remember to send your child’s work in to school 

via Google Classroom or via the class teachers’ emails which can be 

found on the website. It is very important that the teachers are able to 

view the work children are doing regularly in order to plan next steps 

in their learning to support your children effectively. We understand 

that home learning is a challenge for many families and we 

appreciate all your efforts – we know you are all doing what you can 

to support your children. However, if you require some additional 

support please let us know and we will endeavour to provide 

additional help wherever possible. We are a team and will get through 

this period together. 

This week has been Children’s Mental Health Awareness week 2021 

and the theme has been ‘Express Yourself’. I know that children have 

really enjoyed the additional work around this area that has been 

planned and hopefully they will have some strategies now to support 

them. Please follow the link on the website for further information 

https://www.britanniaprimary.co.uk/page/wellbeing/79424 . 

Don’t forget if you have any problems or worries, please do not 

hesitate to contact me.  

Keep smiling and remember to be kind to yourselves. 

Mrs N Longstaff  

 

 

 

Lateral Flow Testing 

Lateral flow testing for all 

school staff has started, which 

involves staff members taking a 

home test twice a week. If any 

results come back positive, the 

bubble in school would need to 

be closed with immediate 

effect. We will endeavour to 

give parents as much notice as 

possible but this type of closure 

could potentially happen at very 

short notice. Please accept my 

apologies should this happen.  
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Get Active In Rossendale: 

21 Minute Challenge: 

It has been lovely to see families getting involved with the 21 minute challenge on the Britannia 

Facebook Page and it has been great to see children getting active and having fun. If you have not yet 

got involved with this, please follow the link https://www.britanniaprimary.co.uk/page/21-minute-

challenge/91108 to find out more and there are even some videos to help you with ideas. Don’t forget 

to send in your record sheets to j.rickerby@britannia.lancs.sch.uk as we will be giving out rewards to 

children who manage to complete the challenges.  

Week 4  21 Minute Challenge 

This week’s challenge is Football! Send in your photos and videos, of what you have been up to, via 

our Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/Rossendalessp or to j.rickerby@britannia.lancs.sch.uk  

There is a passing challenge, shooting challenge and an obstacle dribbling challenge.  

Learning Gallery 

Take a look at some of the learning below and some of the amazing things that have been done this 

week. If you would like to be in the gallery next week – please send a picture of any work that your child 

is proud of to head@britannia.lancs.sch.uk.  We want to hear about your adventures - they could be 

linked to school learning or linked to the friendly February Action Calendar on the next page.  
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Computer Equipment: 

If you are having any technology difficulties, 

please contact school as we may have access 

to additional IT equipment, additional data sim 

cards and may be able to help further. 

 

Thank you: 

On behalf of the staff, I would like to say a huge thank 

you to all the parents who contributed to the Ninja 

Coffee for staff on Facebook and those parents who 

have sent in little notes of kindness and treats for the 

staff. It is not something that is expected and we have 

been truly overwhelmed by your kindness and 

generosity. It has most certainly helped us all through 

the most difficult of times and we do appreciate all 

you are doing to support your children from home.  

The Britannia community is very special and I feel so 

proud to be a part of it. You are all amazing and should 

be very proud of all you are doing to support your 

children at home as well. We know it is not easy for 

you either.  

 

 

Polite reminders: 

If your child, or anyone in your household, starts to display any of the symptoms, they must go for a Covid test. Whilst 

waiting for the results, your household must all self-isolate. Please inform school immediately if this happens by 

emailing head@britannia.lancs.sch.uk. If your child tests positive for COVID please let the school know even if they do 

not attend. 

If a bubble has to close, all children in that bubble must isolate for the required time period. I would urge all members 

of our school community to continue to follow the rules and guidance set out during this lockdown. We all need to 

continue to do our bit to ensure we can hopefully welcome all the children back into school sooner rather than later. 
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